
Communications/SCGTV Office 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 

Building C, Room 301 
Viera, Florida 32940 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS Inter-Office Memo 

TO: Frank B. Abbate, County Manager 

FROM: Don Walker, Communications/SCGTV Director (u~ 
SUBJ: Citizen Efficiency and Effectiveness Recommendation #2024049 -Premature Closing of Speak 
Up Brevard 

DATE: 04/01/2024 

CEER #2024049 was received by the County from Kristin Lortie on Dec. 31, 2023. 

Citizen Statement: 

I was alerted by another resident that wished to participate that the county has closed the Speak Up 
Brevard website on December 31st and prior to the policy deadline. Per policy BCC-95, the county is 
required to accept filings through January 1st. 

The early closing of the website may mislead residents of the submission timeline, and preclude their 
suggestions from being included with the rest of the citizen suggestions. Keeping the website open 
allows the opportunity for efficiency saving suggestions to be received in the format provided by the 
Speak Up Brevard policy. 

The close date and time is not posted on the website,and even after a resident specifically requested it 
be added earlier this month to assist and inform residents. 

Citizen Recommendation: 

Brevard County should leave the Speak Up Brevard submission website open through at least midnight 
on January 1st, to be in compliance with county policy BCC-95. 
- Due to the early website closing this year, Brevard County should immediately open the website and 
extend the deadline to allow residents additional time to participate. 
- The website open and close date and time should be clearly posted on the website for the benefit of 
Brevard residents that wish to participate. 
- Submissions (including this one) that are emailed to the county during the current cycle should be 
added to the website so that they are available and searchable on the website with the other 2023 
submissions. 

Phone (321) 305-9194 • Fax (321) 617-7214 
Website: BrevardFL.gov/Communications 



Staff Analysis: 

County Charter stipulates procedures shall include among its provisions, "An annual filing date" for 
Speak Up Brevard recommendations. County Policy stipulates "The annual filing for submission shall be 
July 15, 2011, for the initial year and January 1 of each year thereafter." Staff was notified by email on 
Dec. 31 by county residents Kristin Lortie and Terry Mott, and on Jan. 1 from county resident Sandra 
Sullivan, that Speak Up Brevard ended early. Upon review, it was determined that since 2017 the 
software used for Speak Up Brevard has shut the program down at 5 a.m. on Dec. 31. We notified 
residents who emailed the County Manager's Office that any CEER recommendation submitted 
through 5 a.m. Jan. 1 would be included, and they have been. Due to the Jan. 1 timeframe mentioned 
in the Board Policy, staff adjusted the software to continue through Jan. 1, 2024. 

Staff Recommended Action: 

It is recommended that CEER# 2024049 be accepted with revisions as outlined in the staff analysis. 



Recommendation #2024049 

Recommendation Details 

Contact Information 

Full Name: Kristin Lortie Email Address: 

Mailing Address: 

Group/Organization 

Recommendation 
Title: 

5524 BRILLIANCE CIR 
COCOA fl 32926 

Phone Number 

kristin.lortie@gmail.com 

Alt Email Address: 

720-935-8780 

Recommendation Information 
N/A 

Premature Closing of Speak Up Brevard Website for Citizen Suggestions 

Areas Affected: 
Speak Up Brevard 

Department: 
COUNTY MANAGERS OFFICE 

I was alerted by another resident that wished to participate that the county has closed the Speak Up Brevard 
website on December 31st and prior to the policy deadline. Per policy BCC-95, the county is required to accept 
filings through January 1st. 

The early closing of the website may mislead residents of the submission timeline, and preclude their 
suggestions from being included with the rest of the citizen suggestions. Keeping the website open allows the 
opportunity for efficiency saving suggestions to be received in the format provided by the Speak Up Brevard 
policy. 

The close date and time is not posted on the website.and even after a resident specifically requested it be added 
earlier this month to assist and inform residents. 

- Brevard County should leave the Speak Up Brevard submission website open through at least midnight on 
January 1st, to be in compliance with county policy BCC-95. 
- Due to the early website closing this year, Brevard County should immediately open the website and extend 
the deadline to allow residents additional time to participate. 
- The website open and close date and time should be clearly posted on the website for the benefit of Brevard 
residents that wish to participate. 
- Submissions (including this one) that are emailed to the county during the current cycle should be added to 
the website so that they are available and searchable on the website with the other 2023 submissions. 

Problem 
Description: 

Recommendation 
Description 

Attachments 

No. Type Name 

I Lortie1-Screenshot_20231231-181508-522.png 

2 I Lortie2-Screenshot_20231231-180812-066~2.png 



Administrative Action 

Evaluation 

Recommendation Timeline 

User Status 

RACHEL 
HORST 

Citizen 
Submitted 

Date 

Jan 3, 2024 

Karen Conde Department Jan 3, 2024 
Assigned 

Remarks 

SCGTV/COMMUNICATIONS 
OFFICE Assigned 

Awaiting action from department director 






